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HINKLEY A: IS THIS THE END - .. -···--···-----··-·-------·------· ... 
OF THE ROAD? ---·-- --·--

Details of the Nuclear 
Installations Inspectorate's 
conclusions on the long-awaited 
Long Term Safety Review of the 
Hinkley A Magnox power station 
were finally published on 
September 11 . 

The Nil's most dramatic conclusion 
was that vital work needed to be 
done by Nuclear Electric to deal 
with the problem of brittle welds 
in the twin reactors' steel 
pressure vessels. This "embrittle
ment" has been caused by the 
constant bombardment of the metal 
by radiation. Left unattended, the 
welds could eventually fail, 
allowing radioactive cooling gas 
to escape and initiating a serious 
accident. 

The implications of prolonging the 
life of Hinkley A (and other 
Magnox stations) are extremely 
serious. Its original operating 
life was intended to be 25 years. 
According to this timetable it 
should have been closed down last 
year. Instead, Nuclear Electric 
wants to extend its life until 
1995 and beyond, possibly until 
well into the next century. 

Clearly the overriding reason for 
this decision is economics rather 
than safety. But the NII has now 
finally produced its safety review 
listing the station's defects, and 
with specific problems which have 
to be put right by the end of the 
year or the station will have to 
close. 

This situation is intolerable; the 
longer the station runs the 
greater the risk of an accident. 
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Nuclear Electric was given a 
deadline of the end of 1991 to 
show that it could deal with this 
problem, or the station would have 
to close. This prompted dramatic 
headlines in both the national and 
regional press. 

In fact, NE has already given a 
response to the NII in which it 
says it will raise the operating 
temperature of the reactors to 
make the welds more "ductile", or 
flexible. The physical constraints 
and the high level of radioact
ivity make it impossible to work 
on the welds directly. >>>> 

The lives of millions of people 
throughout the West Country and 
beyond are being put at risk. 
Instead of patching up this 
obsolete technology to the tune of 
millions of pounds, the money 
should be spent on the immediate 
implementation of a regional 
energy plan highlighting the 
tremendous potential for 
renewables and energy efficiency 
in the South West. 

Isn't it time we all came out of 
our closets and said "Stop! We 
want this station closed now, 
immediately." 

What do you think SHE's attitude 
should be towards Hinkley A? 
Please send you · -]J 
address at the td of t ' news
letter. 

Danielle Grunbe~C~;di :~~~~-==~ 
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A more serious example of the same 
problem has kept the Trawsfynydd 
power station in North Wales 
completely shut down since 
February. Three other Magnox power 
stations (at Sizewell, Bradwell 
and Dungeness) have also been 
given deadlines of the end of the 
year to prove they can continue 
operating safely. 

Apart from the welds issue, the 
NII report on Hinkley A included a 
list of other work which needed to 
be done to justify continued safe 
operation of the station. The 
total cost is expected to be over 
£20 million. 

Although originally designed to 
operate for 20-25 years, complet
ion of the Safety Review work 
would give Hinkley A the green 
light to operate until 1995, when 
it will be 30 years old. NE would 
like to keep its older stations 
running as long as possible -
anything up to 40 years. One 
reason for this is that the longer 
they keep running, the cheaper 
their electricity becomes. The 
other is that it will look very 
bad for NE's accounts if it loses 
large chunks of production in the 
run-up to the promised 1994 review 
of nuclear power. 

Coinciding with publication of the 
NII report, Greenpeace issued its 
own assessment of Hinkley A's 
safety, pointing out that the 
design fell well below modern 
standards and listing incidents at 
the station. 

After news of the welds problem 
emerged, Greenpeace called for the 
immediate closure of the station. 
Speaking on behalf of Stop Hinkley 
Expansion, Crispin Aubrey said 
there should be no extension after 
the present NE 30-year deadline. A 
call for SHE to take a stronger 
line is made on page 1. 
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*A summary of the NII report 
(Hink1ey Point A Nuclear Power 
Station: The findings of NII's 
assessment of Nuclear Electric's 
long term safety review) is 
available from HMSO for £6, or a 
photocopy from SHE for £3; the 
Greenpeace report is available 
from Greenpeace Nuclear Unit, 
Canonbury Villas, London N1 2PN 
(071 354 5100). 

g_ij.t.~.N ... .§.t:!.Q\'I ........ I.t:L.P..B.I .. §.IOL, 

The Ideal Energy Exhibition will 
be at the Green Show in Bristol 
next month. The shows runs at the 
Bristol Exhibition Centre from 7-
10th November, 10-6pm daily. If 
anyone can offer time to help man 
the IEE, please call Dickon Fell 
on 0272 557059. 

Footnote: Over 40 exhibitors 
.r.ef'lisect"""to attend an earlier Green 
Show in Birmingham because of the 
presence of a British Nuclear 
Fuels stand. BNFL have now been 
banned from future events. 

.~QMM!.I.IE..t ...... M.tMP.~B.§ 

Especially now that the Hinkley A 
debate is building up, some fresh 
faces would be welcome at the mon
thly SHE committee meetings. Next 
meeting is November 11th (7pm) at 
Manor Farmhouse, Wembdon, Bridg
water. Ring 0278 422632 for 
directions. 

British Telecom Kingfisher II 
ansaphone (with remote control) 
for sale. £50ono. Proceeds to 
SHE. Call Val on 0460 40241. 

WA.N.I.!;.Q 

1. Offers of prizes for a planned 
SHE raffle. 
2. Anyone interested in using the 
SHE photocopier (based in Nether 
Stowey). Prices depend on quantity 
-call 0278 732921. 
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TAKE THE HEAT OFF .. . ............................................. -....................................................................... . 

We have had a few comments on our 
low-energy light bulb leaflet. We 
forgot to point out that CFLs will 
last eight times as long as ordin
ary bulbs! One letter also ment
ioned a shop called Green Light, 
in the High Street, Shepton Mallet 
(0749 346135). They claim to have 
the largest range of CFLs in 
Britain, as well as the expertise 
to advise you on installations. 

Also in the South West is Alan 
Dummett Electrical, High Street, 
Wellington. He stocks a decent 
range of low-energy bulbs and 
lamps, and can also help with re
wiring and installation needs. 

Please could someone come up with 
a design for a lamp shade to fit 
over stick CFLs. K. Etherington, 
where are you? 

The debate over the efficiency of 
CFLs goes on. The Lighting 
Industry Federation has countered 
claims by South West Electricity, 
among others, that the bulbs use 
more power than is registered on 
domestic meters. "The whole issue 
is a red herring raised, no doubt, 
by the supply companies who see 
CFLs as a threat to electricity 
sales", says the Federation. SWEB 
is promoting CFLs which it says 
don't have these problems. 

East Midlands Electricity Company 
has been distributing low-energy 
light bulbs free of charge to 150 
customers in Great Gonerby, foll
owed up by efforts to ensure their 
houses have loft insulation, 
draught-proofing and pipe lagging. 
The aim is to reduce load on a 
local sub-station (see Crispin 
Aubrey's article in Environment 
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Guardian 20th Sept for more 
details). 

Laudable as this is, it cannot 
compare with the efforts made by 
Austria, Denmark, Italy, Holland, 
Sweden and Germany, where a total 
of 42 different programmes offer
ing financial incentives to use 
energy efficient bulbs have been 
initiated. In the process, over 2 
million bulbs have been distrib
uted. The resulting increased 
demand has brought retail prices 
down by 20-50%. 

Friends of the Earth suggest that 
we should write to our regional 
electricity companies and ask why 
they aren't following the East 
Midlands lead, or at least promot
ing energy-saving bulbs through 
their bills. Any response should 
be passed on to FoE. 

Meanwhile, how many of you have 
asked your local electricity board 
shop what low energy bulbs they 
stock? Let us know what happens. 

Lynn Collins 

The industry is becoming con
fident that, early in 1994, the bull
dozers will start to roll at Hinkley 
Point in Somerset to clear the 
ground for Britain's second pres
surised water reactor, a replica of 
Sizewell, adjacent to the first-gerf
eration Magnox reactors and the 
second-generation advanced 
gas-cooled reactors. Planning 
permission for the reactor has al
ready been granted, following a 
public inquiry, so the only obsta
cle is ministerial permission. 
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NUCLEAR NEWS 

The Sellafield reprocessing site 
in Cumbria has been chosen as the 
preferred site for a massive 
underground "repository" to take 
the large quantities of low and 
intermediate level nuclear waste 
produced by power stations like 
Hinkley Point . The dump could also 
be used to bury radioactive parts 
from disused nuclear submarines, 
and even the more hazardous high 
level wastes. 

The nuclear industry's waste 
company NIREX says it wants to 
present a case to a public inquiry 
in 1993/4 and finish digging the 
dump by 2005. It would cost up to 
£3.5 billion to build and 
operate. 

A report from Greenpeace ("Taking 
the Lid Off the Nuclear Dustbin") 
warns that it is impossible to be 
certain about the stability of the 
area's geology over the long time
scales that nuclear waste must bs 
kept safely isolated. Sellafield 
has been chosen primarily because 
it was considered an area where 
public opposition would be minimal 
In fact, a local campaign against 
the dump has already started. 

SAFE ENERGY NEWS 

UK WIND FARMS FLOURISH 

Applications for this year's 
government subsidy towards 
renewable energy projects have 
been massively oversubscribed. 
Research by Friends of the Earth 
suggests that plans for wind farms 
alone account for about 115 
Megawatts of firm power, well over 
the 25-50MW limit envisaged by the 
government. If approved, the 42 
farms would be built mainly in 
Wales and the West Country, and 
provide enough electricity for 
250,000 people. (The first . 
commercial wind farm in Britain is 
now being built at Delabole, North 
Cornwall.) 

There are also many more proposals 
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than expected for power stations 
based on waste combustion, 
landfill gas and small scale 
hydroelectricity. 

The enthusiasm for renewable 
energy schemes now being shown by 
major companies as well as 
committed environmentalists comes 
mainly from the financial support 
available under the "Non-Fossil 
Fuel Obligation" - originally 
devised to support uneconomic 
nuclear power. At the time of 
writing, the Department of Energy, 
which has final say on which 
projects receive financial 
support, was still considering the 
1 i st. 

.I.A.M~.JQ!L.G.Q~S •• GRE~N_~LEC.JfU C" 

Haul-Waste, the Taunton-based 
waste disposal company, is now 
leading the way in the West 
Country in the utilisation of gas 
produced from rubbish landfill 
sites. The company has recently 
installed a 1 Megawatt generating 
plant near Newton Abbot in Devon. 
This is the first time that a West 
Country waste management company 
has used landfill gas to produce 
electricity for the national grid. 
The power station will provide 
enough electricity for 600 homes. 

Nov.7-10 Green Show, Exhibition 
Centre, Bristol (Ideal 
Energy Exhibition on show) 

Nov . 10 SHE Committee Meeting, 
Manor Farmhouse, Wembdon, 
Bridgwater (0278 422632) 
7pm. 


	1 copy
	2
	3
	4 copy

